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Week Seven- Take Me Out to the Ballpark! 
 
Ella Biggins – Florida State University 
 
Only three weeks left of the 2022 Summer Associate Program! I had a great time at 
attorney socials this week and I learned a lot in between court hearings and research 
assignments.  
 
Right now, I am working on a research assignment for two of the firm’s founders: Dick 
Caldwell and Bud Kirk. It is great getting to know them and understanding the vision they 
have for young attorneys. Assignments like this definitely put the brain to work, so taking 
a break is a must. This week, I took a break with the Tampa attorneys. We went to the Rays 
versus Red Sox baseball game in St. Petersburg. We had a great time tailgating, playing 
corn hole, and watching the game. One cool feature about the Rays Stadium is the tank full 
of stingrays. Baseball fans can pet the stingrays as they watch the game. The Rays pulled 
off a win, making it the perfect end to a fun-filled evening.  
 
In between my work for the attorneys, I also completed my Daubert motion for the writing 
competition. The Summer Associate Program puts on a writing competition each year so 
we have a practical way to test our writing skills. I am looking forward to seeing what 
feedback the judges provide. 
 
Now that the writing competition is wrapped up, we can focus on completing assignments 
for the attorneys, and preparing for the mock trial, which is only two weeks away! 
 
 


